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Class Chosen by Teacher Chosen by Class

Mrs Burrell Wren J-C Jennifer F

Mr Whiteley Lacey C Jackson P

Mrs Mitchell Zander C Eva J

Miss Gooding Sophie T Adelina C & Mrs Bell

Mrs Crossley Evie H Mr Rowland

Mrs Jones Lily B Esme H

Mrs Cross Erin B Hayden G

Mrs Hughes Oliver B Poppy S

Miss Mutch Finley W Rita C

Mrs Slinger Shalom A Ingrid D

Mr E/Mrs H Ellouise S

Stars of the Week
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Weekly Attendance Totals W/C 3rd July

Do messages about attendance apply 
to my child in Reception (and Nursery)?

Whilst legal enforcement actions for attendance do not apply
to children under 5, regular routines for young children
support the settling-in process and enhance their sense
of security. Even if a child only misses just one session, it can
seriously impact on their learning and development and
readiness for school.

When your child starts in our Nursery or Reception, there is an
agreement that you will support your child and school to
achieve excellent attendance in order to ensure they get off to
the best possible start. The only reason a child should be
absent is for illness or other family emergencies.



This week, we hosted the first Applegarth's Got Talent since 2018! The diversity
of acts was fantastic (from poems to songs, dancers and musicians). The
courage it takes to get on the stage in front of hundreds of people is
tremendous. We are so proud of each and every pupil. I'm sure they all feel such
a sense of achievement and confidence now.

I must mention the wonderful hosts too. Our four Year 6 pupils were
outstanding- they were like an act themselves! They had dozens of lines to learn
and kept the audience entertained all evening. The audience voted for their

favourite. Give it Legs had the most votes and took home the trophy!

A HUGE well done to Miss Mutch who has seen this through from an idea to the
success that it was. Mrs Parson has been there through auditions and rehearsals
(with Mrs Jones DJing) and an army of volunteers were on hand to support on
the night (and also to perform their own surprise dance routine!). See you all
again next year…

Applegarth’s Got Talent



Nursery and Reception Starters
Yesterday morning was a landmark moment as our very first children
tried out the nursery! They came in enthusiastically and settled in like
they’d been here for months – using all of the areas, greeting existing
friends and making new ones. Our new Reception starters were
phenomenal too! It was lovely to meet you and your children; we can’t
wait for September…



We were fortunate enough to finally have a break in the weather and enjoy a 
wonderful Key Stage Two Sports Day! It was great to see the heart and 
determination of all pupils (particularly those in the three lap race who just 
would not give up!). Results (KS1 and KS” combined) were as follows: 
Green/Earth- 242; Red/Fire- 225; Yellow/Air- 215; Blue/Water- 209

Sports Day

Thank you for attending our reception
and key stage one sports day. The
children were outstanding in the races;
the Year 6 pupils were supporting; and
Alexander took all of these photos! The
family races were brilliant – thank you for
joining in. We just escaped before the
rain, but we are so pleased you all got to
come to see you wonderful children
compete.

Remember to visit our school blog
regularly to keep up-to-date with
our learning and events across
school. You can subscribe so that
you never miss a thing!

Scan the QR code or visit
https://applegarthdigitall
eaders.edublogs.org/

https://applegarthdigitalleaders.edublogs.org/


School Calendar (this half term)
Event Class/Phase Venue Date(s)/Time(s)

End of Year 
Reports Go Out

All pupils Applegarth Primary School Friday 14th July 
3:20pm

Year 6 Leavers 
Performance

Whole 
School and 
Families

Applegarth Primary School Wednesday 19th July 
2:00pm – 3:00pm

Break up for 
Summer 
Holidays

Whole 
School

Applegarth Primary School Friday 21st July 

Event Class/Phase Venue D       ate(s)/Time(s)

Harvest 
Festival 

Whole 
School

All Saints Church Thursday 19th October 2023
10:00am

Halloween 
Disco (PTA)

Whole 
School

Applegarth Primary School Thursday 26th October
R and Key Stage One 
5:00pm – 6:00pm
Key Stage Two 
6:15pm – 7:15pm

Christmas 
Carols 

Key Stage 
Two

All Saints Church Wednesday 6th December T
5:00pm – 6:00pm

Christmas Fair Whole 
School

Applegarth Primary School Friday 8th December
3:15pm – 5:00pm

Key Stage One 
Nativity

Key Stage 
One

Applegarth Primary School Monday 11th December 
6:00pm – 7:00pm
Tuesday 12th December
10:00am – 11:00am

Reception 
Nativity

Reception Methodist Church Tuesday 19th December 
10:00am – 11:00am

School Calendar (long term)                               

https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/parents/school-holidays/
https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/parents/school-holidays/


Our Safeguarding Team
At school we have five members of staff and a governor who make up our
Safeguarding Leadership Team. Mr Peoples is our Designated Safeguarding
Lead (DSL); he is the lead person responsible for child protection and
safeguarding issues. Mrs Hopkin, Mr Edwards and Mrs Crossley are our Deputy
Designated Safeguarding Leads (Deputy DSLs); a deputy DSL supports the DSL
in their role safeguarding and child protection. Mrs Jo Burnside is our
Safeguarding Link Governor. The role of the Safeguarding Governor is to
support the DSL as well as regularly review, ask questions and make
suggestions about our safeguarding policies and procedures and to report back
to the governing body.
All staff at Applegarth know that safeguarding is EVERYONE’S
responsibility. Find out more on our Safeguarding Page.
For information about Online Safety, visit our dedicated webpage.
You can also report any concerns you have to our welfare email:
dsl@applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk

https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/key-information/safeguarding/
https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/parents/online-safety/
mailto:dsl@applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk



















